East Lake PTA Committee Chair Guidelines

Room Requests:

For all meetings and events that take place in the school, a room request must be filled out. It is recommended that you do this as soon as you know when you will need a room, and no less than 1 week in advance. Make sure to include anything you will need (tables, chairs, garbage pails, LCD projector, etc.)

Room requests can be found in the PTA mailbox and should be given directly to Allison Goodwin in the general office so they can be approved by Mr. McKillop.

Flyers:

Any communication that is being shared must first be approved by at least one PTA co-President. Once they approve, they will give to Mr. McKillop for approval. Nothing can be sent out without these approvals.

You should aim to get flyers to the co-Presidents at least two weeks before you need them to be shared.

Copying:

At this point in the school year, we have been asked to limit copies of PTA flyers from being made and distributed in an attempt to limit the amount of traffic in and out of the school. Once approved, all flyers will be distributed only electronically. If this rule changes during this school year, a note will be sent to you, outlining the copy procedure.

Website:

All flyers will also be sent to the website chairs for inclusion on the website. It is an extremely helpful resource that we hope you utilize frequently. The address is www.eastlakepta.org.

Committee Volunteers:

Please make sure to keep an accurate list of who volunteers on your committee. This will be used to help us determine Field Day eligibility. You should send the list of who volunteers on your committee to both the First Vice President and the Second Vice President via email.

Contracts:

Any and all contracts must be signed by one of the co-Presidents. As of this point in the school year, it has been decided that any contracts we enter will only be entered if we can cancel at any point with no financial repercussions.

Identification:

As of this point in the school year, there are no parents permitted into the building for PTA purposes. Please make sure you, and everyone on your committee is aware they need to have a photo ID to enter the building and they must sign in and out of the building during school hours.

Reminders:

All chairs can communicate to members through our PTA electronic reminder app. If there is a message you'd like shared, please reach out the Corresponding Secretary. The Corresponding Secretary for the 2020-21 school year is:

Lauren Cuccias 516.884.5460 cucciasboys@gmail.com

PTA Room:

As of this point in the school year, there are no parents permitted into the building for PTA purposes, including visiting the PTA room. The PTA Room is where we store a lot of our supplies. It's very important that everyone put things back when they're done with them. Piling things up on the tables/floors creates a safety risk.

Money Collection:

Whenever possible, we will encourage sign-ups involving monetary transactions to be done online via CheddarUp. Chairs should work with the treasurer, who will set-up and manage the CheddarUp portion of the collection. We will continue to offer a cash pay option. Any cash collections will require that chairs send email confirmations (to those who sent it) that their money was received.

Closing out Events:

After each event for your committee, you should fill out an event completion form and submit it to the First Vice President.

If there were any monetary transactions, you must also submit all financial information to the Treasurer.

PTA Meetings:

It is required that at least one co-chair for each committee attend each PTA Meeting. Meetings are a chance for everyone to find out what's happening with your committee, if you need help with anything, etc. In addition, if a committee needs more money than is budgeted for, this is the only chance for you to get more money. Membership has to vote before anything can be added to the approved budget, and at least 20 voting members must be present in order to vote. Motion forms can be found on the East Lake website.

Communication with Committee:

Please CC both Co-Presidents and the 1st

Vice President on all communications to your committee, as all are considered members of all committees (except the Nominating Committee) per the PTA Bylaws.

PTA Newsletter:

The PTA Newsletter comes out twice a year. After each event your committee runs, you will need to write a brief article for the newsletter about your event and submit it to the chairs of the Newsletter Committee. You should also include photos from your event. The co-chairs for the Newsletter for the 2020-21 school year are:

Mallory Kerley 516-376-8046 <u>mallory.kerley@gmail.com</u> Danielle Ocuto 516.455.3168 dcrdh30@optonline.net